THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS Lawrence August 25, 1943 Coaches Louis E. Menze Bruce Drake George Edwards A. J. Lewandowski

Dear Fellow Coaches:

acting athletic Director Mike Ahearn wrote Karl Klooz, our acting athletic director here, stating that Kansas State doubtless would not have a basketball team, but he did suggest that the basketball coaches meet in Kansas City and draw up a schedulo.

Acting Director Klooz had written asking that the athletic directors and basketball coaches meet in Kansas City on September 4th. Director Ahearn did not think it necessary for the directors to meet. Therefore, do you not think it advisable that we meet some time in early September, say either September 11 or 18, to draft a schedule?

I believe it is generally assumed that the Big Six will play basketball. What do you think of two games at each place if Kansas State does not participate?

I am wondering if we could ask Louie Menze to poll the group and find a suitable date for the basketball coaches to meet in Kansas City, if the directors approve?

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH